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th

 Sunday in Ordinary Time
SUNDAY MASS SCHEDULE  

Saturday, 5:15 p.m., SS. Peter & Paul 

Sunday, 8:00 a.m., St. Mary 

Sunday, 10:00 a.m., SS. Peter & Paul 
 

DAILY MASS SCHEDULE 

Tuesday, 8:30 a.m., St. Mary 

Wednesday, 7:30 a.m., SS. Peter & Paul 

Thursday, 10:00 a.m., St Luke’s, Blue Earth 

Friday, 8:30 a.m., SS. Peter & Paul (1
st
 Friday 

Mass is followed by Holy Hour) 

Please check page 3 of bulletin for 

any changes to the schedule 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Saturday, 4:00 – 5:00 p.m., SS. Peter & Paul 

Sunday, 7:15 – 7:45 a.m., St. Mary 
 

Sacrament of Baptism 

Arrangements are made by contacting the pastor in 

advance of the date. 
 

Sacrament of Marriage 

Arrangements for preparation & the date are made by 

contacting the pastor at least 6 months before. 
 

Pastoral Care of the Elderly/Sick 

Please contact the pastor when someone is hospitalized 

or homebound.  
 
 

Prayer Network 

Anyone wishing to have the prayerful support of our 

parish community may relay your prayer request to Ruth 

Kastner (943-3478) or Jeanette Verdoorn (526-2333) to 

initiate the calling tree. 

For prayers requests for St. Mary's, call Mary Franta 

(893-4326) or Chris Rockers (893-3729).   
 

Faith Formation 
We have resources & activities for growth & formation 

of faith in all members of all ages. For our young people, 

we have programs & youth ministries coordinated by 

Angie Nagel at SS. Peter & Paul (526-5626) & Pat Salic 

at St. Mary (236-2195). 
 

Joining or Returning to the Catholic Church 

The rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is the 

process for adults to become members of the Catholic 

Church. For additional information, please contact the 

pastor.  
 

To rent the Social Hall of SS Peter & Paul 

To schedule activities/events, please contact Pat 

Boettcher(526-5626) 

 

Bulletin notices Contact Pat by Wednesday afternoon at 

the office (patsspp@bevcomm.net) or by phone (526-

5626 or 526-3511).  

 

http://www.sspeterpaulmary.org/
mailto:patsspp@bevcomm.net


PASTOR’S PARISHABLES  
 

This Wednesday, Feb. 14
th
, 40 days before Easter, we 

begin the sacred season of Lent: Mass at 5:15 at SS P/P 

& 7:00 at St. M. Before his public ministry began, Jesus 

himself went apart for 40 days: It was a time of transition 

from private life to public ministry & mission as our 

savior. In those 40 days, he recognized what the tempta-

tions would be & how powerfully God was with him.  
 

The Church’s annual Lenten retreat has grown out of 

Jesus’ desert experience. Lent’s the time we prepare for 

the Sacred Triduum (pronounced trih-dew-um), the Great 

3 Days of the Passover of the Lord. Lent is a time for 

deeper conversion by practicing more frequent & 

renewed prayer, self-discipline, & generosity. The Lenten 

season also unites us to the catechumens preparing for the 

sacraments of Initiation & the candidates who will be 

received into full communion with the Church at Easter. 
 

We have 5 candidates who’ve been meeting for 

catechesis, preparing for March 31
st
 Easter sacraments:  

      Jessica Dahle (fiancée of Cody Theobald) 

      Ellen Roiger (Curt) 

      Tara Coxsworth (Jeremy) 

      Gabby Coxsworth (Jeremy/Tara) 

      Scott Hempen (fiancée of Carly Hyland) 

Jessie & Ellen will be members of St. Mary’s parish; 

Tara & Gabby, SS Peter & Paul; Scott will be a 

parishioner elsewhere but has been preparing here & will 

be marrying Carly here this summer. 
 

The “Rite of Election” for our diocese is next Sunday, 

Feb. 18, 3 pm, at Queen of Angels church, Austin. It’s an 

ancient Lenten ceremony & one of the major rites of the 

Catholic Church’s RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of 

Adults). It’s 2
nd

 only to the Easter Vigil Initiation itself—

which involves baptism (for those not already baptized), 

confirmation, & Eucharist. The Rite of Election is not a 

parish ceremony but diocesan. It happens each year at the 

beginning of Lent. (It’s been in Austin in recent years in 

our diocese, making it more accessible across our diocese.) 
 

“Operation Rice Bowl” (ORB) is a long-standing lenten 

program of Catholic Relief Services (CRS). It’s become 

an important part of Lent for Catholics across the 

country. A benefit of the Rice Bowl project is the way it 

integrates 4 components: prayer with our families & faith 

communities, fasting in solidarity with those who are 

hungry, learning about people around the world, & giving 

sacrificial contribution to help those in need. This year it 

includes stories of people in Iraq, Nicaragua, Burkina 

Faso, Haiti, & Malawi where CRS is at work. ORB 

provides recipes for simple, meatless meals each Friday 

from these countries. Through the stories we learn about 

the principles of Catholic social teaching—& ways we 

can put them into action during Lent & beyond.  
 

We’re making the Way of the Cross—the Stations— 

twice each week: Wednesdays at 5:30 at SS. P&P &  

Thursdays at 5:30 at St. M. 
 

Lenten Wednesday Noon Services in Winnebago are 

among our many good local Lenten traditions. They’re 

hosted each week by a different Church, featuring a ½ -

hour lunch at noon followed by a ½-hour service. The 

theme this year is “Turning Points.”  
 

Another of our Lenten traditions is to offer in this 

sacred season a couple of resources for personal & home 

use: “The Word Among Us” is always good (“The 

Promise of Lent; Our Fasting, Prayer & Almsgiving Can 

Change the World”) & a smaller devotional “Daily 

Reflections for Lent (“Not by Bread Along”) has a daily 

reflection + a short daily point of meditation + a daily 

prayer. This year we’re adding the KC-sponsored “Holy 

Family Prayer Program” booklet & prayer card. (More 

explanation on this next week; I’m running out of room.) 

 

Last Saturday, February 3, was a 75
th
 anniversary that 

deserves mention. In the 1950s, I remember 1
st
 seeing in 

my dad’s stamp 

collection “These 

Immortal Chaplains” 

stamp, issued in 1948 

on the 5
th
 anniversary 

of this episode. And I 

was told the story. It 

moved me. The 4 

faces & the boat sink-

ing got onto my hard drive. An article in the paper last 

week was entitled “4 chaplains remembered in 1 selfless 

act of valor” & the picture & story came back immediately.  
 

“Each year on the 1
st
 Sunday in February,” the article 

began, “St. Stephen’s Catholic Church here [in Kearny, 

New Jersey] rings with the remembrance of a selfless act 

of valor now 75 years old.” It then explains the tragic 

episode: “On Feb. 3, 1943, the SS Dorchester, a military 

transport ship carrying 902 U.S. servicemen & civilian 

workers, was torpedoed by a German submarine about 

100 miles off the coast of Greenland. In 10 minutes, the 

ship was lost.” (Only 1 of the 230 who survived remains 

alive today.) Among the dead were chaplains Rev. Clark 

Poling (Dutch Reformed), Rev. George Lansing Fox 

(Methodist), Fr. John Washington (Catholic), & Rabbi 

Alexander David Goode (Jewish). The 4 chaplains. As 

the Dorchester sank, these 4 chaplains gave up their 

lifejackets to shipmates, & drowned. Many of the 230 

who survived said they owed their lives to the chaplains.  
 

Marking the anniversary with Mass in Kearny gets 

most attention in this article because it was St. Stephens 

that Fr. John Washington last served as a pastor before 

volunteering for the war in 1942. (The article includes 

reminiscing by a 93-year-old who remembers serving 

Mass for Fr. Washington.) 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj-oobnuJLZAhUF6oMKHZXKDbEQjRx6BAgAEAY&url=http://www13.shu.edu/academics/theology/sesquicentennial/military-chaplains.cfm&psig=AOvVaw2TXPrh0mugTeHmVWyYsVnf&ust=1518046158734889


Mass Schedule – BE=SS Peter & Paul, W=St. Mary’s  

Mon.              No Mass 
Tue. /W      8:30 AM – Living & Deceased 
                                          Members of the Rosary Society 

      /BE     10:00AM – Catholic Daughters 
ASH WEDNESDAY  
Wed/BE      5:15PM  –   Dolores Engesser  

      /W       7:00PM -  Sharon Ziegler   
Thur. St. Luke’s 10:00AM – Larry Trenary  

Fri./BE       8:30AM – Marian Warmka   

Sat./BE       5:15PM – Dick Dummer                                                                                                  
Sun./W    8:00AM –MaryAnn Ziegler  
Sun./BE   10:00AM  – Peter Fletcher  

NEXT WEEK’S MINISTRY SCHEDULE: 

 

ASH WEDNESDAY FEBRUARY 14: 

5:15PM SSPP – Servers:                       Jack Frundt 

                                                                 Joey Frundt 

Ministers of Communion: Margaret Haag 

Barb Prescher & Gary Armon 

Gift Bearers: Ushers 
 

7:00PM St. Mary’s – Server                  Noah Dahl 
Ministers of Communion: Rick Mauris 
Joyce Eastvold & Karen Hernandez 
Gift Bearers: Jessica & Mike Salic Jr. 
Ushers: Doug Klocek & Bob Grant 
********************************************************** 
Sat., Feb. 17: Servers:                           Carissa Engesser 

5:15 PM SSPP                                       

Ministers of Communion: Steve Geerdes/Chuck Frundt 

Becky Spencer/Mary Warner/Skip Schimek 

Gift Bearers: Jason & Andrea Spencer Family 

Ushers: Dirk Esser Group 

 

Sun., Feb. 18: Servers:                        Jack Hardy 

8:00 AM St. Mary’s                 

Ministers of Communion: Pat Salic 

Mark Franta & Linda O’Neil 

Gift Bearers: Joanne & Dick Maday 

Ushers: Mike Findley & Rich Findley  

 

Sun., Feb. 18: Servers:                      Luke Carr 

10:00AM SSPP                                  Marie Carr 

Ministers of Communion: Joe Tempel/Rich Schneider 

Mary Eckhardt/Roger Schoenfelder/Jenny Armon 

Gift Bearers: Roger & Sue Schoenfelder Family 

Ushers: Bob Dulas Group 
 

 

 

Knight’s Corner:  

Feb 13th-KC Officers Meeting @ 6:30pm with 

regular meeting to follow. 

Feb 17th-KC Steak Fry @ American Legion 5-

7:30pm 

March 4th-KC/Boy Scout Breakfast St Peter & Paul 

Social Hall 8:30-12:30pm 

March 13th-KC Officers Meeting @ 6:30pm with 

Regular meeting to follow. 

CATHOLIC DAUGHTERS--Tues: Feb. 13. Mass: 

10:00, meeting, lunch. Bring family report 

 
KC Steak Fry-Saturday February 17th, 2018 at the BE 

American Legion.  Serving from 5pm to 7:30 pm. 10oz 

Ribeye-$14.00 or Smoked Windsor Chop-$12.00, meal 

includes: Baked Potato, Green Beans, Texas Toast, 

Coffee.  Kids meal: Hamburger/Grilled Cheese, Baked 

Potato, Green Beans $3.00.  We also have take-outs 

available.   

 
Have you always wanted a family? Have you been 

thinking about adoption but not sure where to start? Call 

Catholic Charities to schedule an adoption information 

meeting to learn about different types of adoption, the 

process, and how to begin. Visit us at www.ccsomn.org or 

call Catholic Charities at 507-377-3664 in Albert Lea and 

507-387-5586 in Mankato for more information. 

 

Council of Catholic Families Updates: 

Lenten Soup Suppers will begin Feb. 14
th

  

 

March 6 – Blue Earth CCF Meeting 

 

April 11 - Blue Earth will host the WDCCW meeting on 

Wednesday, April 11.  This meeting will take place during 

the day.    

 

April 23, 2018 – BEA CCW Meeting – St. Mary’s, 

Winnebago (Salad Supper) beginning at 6:00 PM.  We are 

to provide two salads to share.  

 
Diocesan Social Concerns Retreat Day A retreat on 

Immigration and refugees will be held on Saturday, March 

10 starting at 10 A.M.  This event will be held at St. 

Theodore in Albert Lea, 315 E Clark St. and is sponsored 

by Catholic Charities of Southern Minnesota. This retreat 

is an opportunity to consider the issues of immigration, 

solidarity and our Christian responsibility.  The day will 

include information, reflection, and shared stories, as well 

as time for prayer.  The cost is $10 which includes lunch. 

Deadline for sign-up is March 1. To register you may 

contact Tom Parlin at tparlin@ccsomn.org or 507-454-

2270 ext 246 
 

                                SACRIFICAL GIVING 

Sacrificial Giving, SS Peter & Paul: Feb. 3 & 4 

Adult/Plate giving needed weekly:     $4,220.00 

Adult/Plate giving last week:              $4,051.78 

Adult/Plate giving needed yr-to-date: $135,040.00 

Adult/Plate giving fiscal yr-to-date:    $150,467.54 
 

Sacrificial Giving, St. Mary: Feb. 4 

Adult/Plate giving needed weekly:       $1,135.00 

Adult/Plate giving last week:                $1,497.00 

Adult/Plate giving needed yr-to-date:   $36,320.00 

Adult/Plate giving fiscal yr-to-date:      $37,327.50    
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                                 FAITH FORMATION/YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS  
        Angie Nagel - 526-5626 (office) - 526-3485 (home) - 507-276-5114 (cell),    angieyouthministry@bevcomm.net 

February Calendar 

14     No Classes for Gr. K-10 -- Ash Wednesday! 

          Youth host Ash Wednesday Soup Supper! 

19     Ski Trip #1 to Mount Kato! 

20     FF/YM Board Meeting, 5:30PM 

21    Classes for Grades K-10 

         No My Space during Lent! 

28    Classes for Grades K-10 

         No My Space during Lent! 

 

March Calendar       

7      Classes for Grades K-10 

        No My Space during Lent! 

        Circle of Grace curriculum taught to all grades. 

14    Classes for Grades K-10 

        No My Space during Lent! 

        Sr. Jessica here to visit all classes! 

18   9th and 10th Grade Retreat 

       Joyful Noise Choir sings for 10AM Mass 

20    FF/YM Board Meeting, 5:30PM 

21    Classes for Grades K-10 

        No My Space during Lent! 

28    No Classes during Holy Week 

 
Souper Bowl of Caring Collection 

A special thanks to all who put money in the 
soup kettles last weekend for the Souper Bowl 
of Caring!  $708.17 was collected and given to 
the Buc Bag organization!  The money will be 
used to purchase food that is distributed to 150 
children every Friday in Gr. K-6 in Blue Earth 
Schools.  This is a very worthy cause that has 
such a positive impact on families so thank you 
for your generosity!    

 
Butter Braid Fundraiser 

Youth took orders for Butter Braids last 
weekend but there is still time to order!  They 
come in 7 delicious flavors:  Cinnamon, Apple, 
Raspberry, Cherry, Blueberry Cream Cheese, 
Strawberry Cream Cheese, and Caramel Rolls.  
The cost is $12 per Butter Braid and our youth 
profit $5.00 for each Butter Braid sold so every 
order counts!  They will be delivered on 

Wednesday, March 7th!  The proceeds from 
this fundraiser will go to youth attending 
camps this summer!  Call Angie to place an 
order! 

 

Beverages & Snacks needed for My 

Space! 
Non-caffeinated beverages and snacks are needed 

for My Space.  Donations can be dropped off at the 

parish offices or can be sent with youth on 

Wednesdays when they come for class.  Thank 

you!! 

 
Ski Trip #1! 
Who:    Youth in Grades 6-12 and friends! 
When:  Monday, February 19th 
Rates:  Lift Ticket ($22) and Rental ($21) 
Details:  We will leave Blue Earth at 8:30AM and return 
at 7:00PM.   
Registration forms will be handed out in Faith Formation 
classes and are due back on Wednesday, Feb. 14th.  
Parents are needed to drive and to chaperone this ski 
trip and get to ski FREE!  Please let me know if you are 
available to help! 
 

Confirmation Faith Sharing Centers 
Evaluation 
Our Confirmation Candidates and either a parent or their 
sponsor participated in Confirmation Faith Sharing Centers 
a couple weeks ago.  Carmen and I worked very hard to get 
brand new centers made and this is the first class that got 
to use them! 
An evaluation form is filled out by each candidate.  One of 
the questions asked how these Faith Sharing Centers 
helped the candidates to understand Confirmation a little bit 
better.  These are some of their answers: 
    - I learned what the Holy Spirit is about. 
    - I learned how to bring others to the Church. 
    - I have a better understanding of the Gifts of the Holy 
      Spirit. 
    - Relating oils to much more. 
    - I thought more about being Confirmed. 
    - It's a lifelong commitment. 
    - Confirmation is earned. 
    - Heaven is taken for granted by some Christians. 
    - I learned that I am a social justice and relational person. 
    - I learned what it means to be a Christian. 
    - I learned all that will go on the day of Confirmation. 
    - I better understand the Scriptures. 
    - Importance, responsibilities, expectations 
I will share more of their comments in the weeks to come! 
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